THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION AND PARKS COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF MONTEBELLO WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JULY 29, 2020 AT THE DR. JEFFREY OPPENHEIM COMMUNITY CENTER.  THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:45 P.M. FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.

  	Present:		Lisa Levin		Chairperson
				Rosemary Mocio	Member
				Bill Ellsworth 		Member
				Maureen Danzig	Member			
			Josh Goldstein		Ad Hoc
			Craig Long		Village Historian/HPPC Advisor

	Absent:		Robert J. Israel	Member
				Dorice Madronero	Member
Tony Piazza		Member 
			Matt Moetzinger	Ad Hoc
				Warren Berbit		Village Attorney

Chairperson Levin opened the meeting by asking for a motion to approve the June 24, 2020 meeting minutes.  Member Danzig had one correction and motion to approve minutes, pending the change, was made by Member Ellsworth, seconded by Member Moccio.  Motion passed.

Parks Update:

Village is addressing HPPC concerns regarding the misuse of the KGPP.  Joan Will has assured Chairperson Levin that although it has not been put in front of the Village Board, the situation is currently being investigated so that they can figure out next steps to address issues.

Member Piazza (absent) emailed an update about the park cleanup and trail signs.  The final trail sign renderings have been approved by the Village Board.  Member Piazza has been in contact with Thomas Fantry who has indicated that he will move forward with the project.  Thomas is just finishing up the last stages of fundraising and he should be starting the project within the next few weeks.

Next topic is the concern of the algae condition of the ponds in KGPP.  Martin Spence has been alerted and he is looking into options to treat the problem.  Installing fountains is not an option since there is no electricity in the park.  Mr. Spence has also reached out to the treatment company to see if there is anything else that can be done to improve upon what is currently being done.  

“In the Park” programs of Yoga, Zumba and Pilates have begun at Village Hall.   

Historic Preservation Update:

The W3R signs estimates hare still on hold due to the COVID-19 shutdowns.  Although the Suffern Sign shop has closed, however, Mr. Long has spoken with Randy at Suffern Lock and Alarm who is overseeing the sign shop and said he would be willing to give the HPPC a quote on sign production.   Mr. Long anticipates that he will have some prices at the next meeting.  

Moving on, Chairperson Levin gave an update on the Historic Map revision.  She has spoken with Jonathan Lockman, Village planner, who is working on the updates.  He will let us know when he has something to present.   In addition to a hard copy for a brochure, Mr. Lockman will also supply an interactive digital version of the map for the website.   

Chairperson Levin reported that the dilapidated garage/outbuilding at 84-86 Viola Road (Johnson Farm) is currently being addressed.  Larry Piccarillo is working with the property manager and a demolition permit for the detached garage and another outbuilding behind the garage is in the works.  Building inspector’s office is also waiting for an asbestos report prior to issuance of the demolition permit.  No work is to take place at the house.  

Chairperson Levin reported that the Village Board has decided not to replace the two open positions on the HPPC and will officially decrease the HPPC’s total number to nine (seven members and two ad hoc positions).  The VB feels that this will make it easier for the HPPC to run official meetings, since now the number for a quorum will be four instead of five.   The change is pending VB vote, however, it is likely that it will be official at the next VB meeting.

Chairperson Levin introduced the idea of creating historic markers through the Pomeroy Foundation Marker Program in New York State.  At a recent virtual CAMP session with the NAPC, the moderators flagged the program as a great option for public outreach and education for NYS commissions.  The Foundation covers production costs, however, installation would be at Village expense.  Chairperson Levin thought that it would be a great option for Montebello and asked members to think about notable historic resources that might qualify for this program.  

Members agreed that there will be no HPPC meeting in August and will reconvene on our regular meeting date in September (which will be September 23, 2020).

With no further discussion, motion to close meeting was made by Member Moccio, seconded by Member Goldstein.   Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.  



